Issue No.3. Pw? GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

It is with great pleasure that we welcome on to our Committee Mrs. M. Thoo Eaton of Coed-yr-Allt, Gwernymynydd and Mr. R. M. Morris of 2 Bleanwern, Gwelrnymynydd. Jar ani na vanom bajsaw arall), jua bairren saw ejis wen eni nairs

The talk, on 27th. November, was given by Detective Sargeant Ablett and included some very interesting colour slides. Mr. Ablett gave a very interesting talk and as well as being very humerous was very informative, the subject being crime prevention. If these talks keep to this standard, the people who do not come along to listen are really missing a very enjoyable, different, evening. The next talk will be at the beginning of January

PLAYGROUP NEWS. The Playgroup Committee wish to thank all those who donated articles towards the Charity Stall Sale on 23rd. November. This sale raised £50 towards Playgroup funds and is the best effort yet. I can also report that at a meeting of the Gwernymynydd Horse Show and Gymkhana Committee on the 19th. November it was unamimously decided to donate £100

to the Playgroup to help with the building.
As many of you will know, we have started to erect the building. There is still quite a lot to do, such as the plumbing and the rewiring, relining the interior with plasterboard, and painting. Outside the roof felt has to be put on and the exterior painted, paths have to be laid and the area as a second tidied up. The voluntary help of local craftsmen would be very much app-

contact MOLD 4480 - Mrs. Watts (Chairman) or MOLD 2775 - Mrs. Shone

(Secretary).

YOUTH CLUB NEWS. The bonfire was a great success in spite of the damp weather. The bonfire itself was enormous and the fireworks were very good. In the Best Dressed Guy competition the judges where MR. &MRS. HARRY ANDERSON and Councillor GWILYM ROBERTS, and they picked as winner Lynne Robinson of Gwernymynydd, with Richard and Andrew Thacker of Mold second and Jaqueline Dixon of Gwernymynydd third.
Youth Club member 18 year old Graham Davies is to be presented with

the Trophy for outstanding services during 1974. CONGRATULATIONS to you Graham. This is to become an annual event organisee by Youth Club

Management.

BIRDS. (The feathered variety.) Congratulations to D. Squires and Partner, of 8 Maes-y-wern who created a record in the Homing Pigeon Society in the Mold area by clocking-in two pigeons, 1st. and 2nd., within six minutes of each other, in a 500 mile race from France. At a Dinner Dance in St. Asaph they where presented with a silver cup and a cheque for this athement. They also received another cup for another younger bird in a

snorter race. Mil Milling

COUNCIL NEWS. As you may remember in our first issue we reported that we hoped that the Community Councillors would furnish us with information as to the activities of the Community Council. Mr. Hughes wrote to us and mentioned that he had brought up the following points at the last Council meeting.

1. Following on from the pollution problem mentioned in our last issue regarding Carbon Waste, Mr. Hughes is endeavouring to obtain copies of the Rules relating to tipping in the Cambrian Quarry in order to keep

a watch on this tipping.

2. Requested the completion of the two seats on Hoel-y-wern and the supply of two more seats in the playarea between Hoel-y-wern and Ger-y-llan.

3. The danger of turning right from the main road into Hoel-y-wern is to be reported to the County Surveyor and the Road Safety Office. Bus stop. Eollowing the site meeting the area was deemed unsuitable to both the Police and the County Surveyorffor future use as a pull-in as a bus stop.

Telephone box. It is with much regret that we have to report that the repositioning of this kiosk is not now to take place. The Community Council has expressed its opinion that the kiosk gives better service to the whole of the community in its present location. It is a great pity

Taems No.5.

cont. M .arm estimmed two of no emoclew ew fant squasely feets dilw at il that this opinion was not made known before the expense and work of prepa aring the new site was carried out. (More wasted money on the rates??)

WERNYMYNYDD COEDUNTTY ASSOCIATION DESIGNATER.

SENIOR CITIZENS. The Senior Citizens Social Committee are endeavouring to arrange a social function on April 5th. at the Gwernymynydd School. If you would like any further information on this please contact Mrs. A. the subject being erime preve Smith of Fron Hall, telephone MOLD 3968.

FLOWERS. While planting daffodil bulbs at Loggerheads, Youth Club members where filmed for an H. T. V. Childrens programme called 'Miri Mawr'. We understand that this has already been shown. The guarantee of the same of the

We need more bulbs - Will anyone donate some?

We need more bulbs - Will anyone donate some?
We need more helpers to plant them - Will anyone volunteer?
We need masses of Foxglove plantlets - Will anyone find them and transplant them?

If you can answer YES to any of these questions please contact Mr. Charles Quant of Silverwood, Gwernymynydd.

PANTOMINE. We now have enough names to go ahead and provisionally book seats for the Pantomime, on Friday 10th. January 1975. To the out but no the

LIBRARY LORRY. From November 4th. onwards the Library Lorry will be parked in the Swan carpark every MONDAY and will be open as follows:-

1-00 pm 4-00 pm

BIRTHS. Congratulations to Kathy and Keith Bradley of 8 Hoel-y-wern on the birth of their daughter Christina Ruth on November 19th.

For your information the present committee members are as follows:Mr. Peter Nunn. 6 Ger-y-llan, Gwernymynydd. MOLD 55743

Mr. Peter Nunn. 6 Ger-y-IIan,
Mr. Tim Comish. 39 Uwch-y-dre,

4749 10 MWOY 5 Ger-y-llan, MOLD Mr. Bob Roberts.

Mrs. Margaret Eaton. Coed yr Allt, MOLD 4827 Mr. Bob Morris.

2 Blaenwern, 51 Godrer Coed, Dinda de en Mr. Malcolm Watts. MOLD 11

Some people have already taken advantage of the above information and supplied us with items of local interest for this newsletter. If you have anything of interest that might go in future newsletters please let us know.

DATES TO REMEMBER.

December 7th. The Christmas Fayre at the Junior School including a visit by Father Christmas. 2 o'clock is the opening time and refreshments will be available.

December 13th. Playgroup Disco Dance at the Loggerheads Tearooms. Contact any of the following for tickets: Mrs. Shone MOLD 2775; Mrs. Roberts, 3 Godrer Mynydd; Mrs. Watts Mold 4480:

December 24th. Father Christmas should visit all good children tonight!

December 25th. We hope that you enjoy this day.

December 31st. Perhaps Scotsmen will enjoy this day a wee bit more.

January 8th. Next talk in the Junior School. The subject has yet to be teod of redecided reason as indued eat at galagit

January 10th. Pantomime trip.

January 31st. Youth Club Social Evening. There will be a childrens talent competition. Entry forms can be obtained from Mrs. Olive Sweetman MOLD 3681.

> THE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE WISHES EVERYONE A VERY HAPPY CHRISTMAS AND A PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR.

elephone box. It is with much regret that we have to report that the repositioning of this kiesk is not now to take place. The Community Council has expressed its opinion that the kiesk gives better service to the whole of the community in its present location. It is a great pity

both the police and the County Surveyorlfor future use as a pull-in as a

a watch on this tipping.